Club Captain’s Corner

By Kalani Schrader

hope all members had a chance

to enjoy and participate in this

year's Club Day celebration held
in June. The turn out was great and
it appeared that the keiki, parents
and everyone in between, had a
good time,

| heard that over 1,000 shave
ice were served. We all know how
good shave ice tastes on a hot day,
especially when they are free.
Many thanks to Jeff

Zimmerman, Ron Li, Tisha Love,
Tiare Finney, Club management
and staff as well as the rest of the
hard working Entertainment
Committee for putting everything
together and revitalizing this almost
forgotten annual summertime
event. We look forward to next
year's festivities.

Of special note this month on
Saturday the 9th is the Cline Mann
Paddleboard Race. This will be the
first race held in the honor of Cline
since his passing last year. We all
know how much Cline loved and
contributed to OCC athletics and |

encourage
everyone
to come
out and
partici-
pate in
this event
to honor
this spe-
cial man. The Paddleboard
Committee has some special things
planned for this year’s event like
free canned ice cold Budweiser (just
kidding!) so I'll see you there.

ok

Also scheduled for the last
weekend of this month is the 4-
Person “Daddy Haine” Volleyball
Tournament which will be held at
the Club. This event once again
provides all members and players a
chance to honor a special man who
was instrumental in development
of, and the bringing of national
attention to the OCC volleyball
program. Check with the Front
Desk for more information and get
your entries in early. Thanks for
your support! A



